Board of Finance Regular Meeting
December 8, 2022 6:00 PM
Meeting Held remotely

Board of Finance Chairman Rone Baldwin called the meeting to order at 6:07 pm.  Board of Finance members in attendance were Dick Bochinski, Theresa Brasco,  Amy Gare, Michael Imber, Maxwell Rosenthall.  Also in attendance, Finance Director Rick Darling.

1 -   Discussion regarding the Budget Development calendar for the fiscal year 2023-34 budget process.   Mr. Baldwin reviewed the 2023/2024 Budget Development Calendar for the Town of Weston and the Board of Education.  
2 -   Discussion/decision regarding approval of the Board of Finance calendar of meetings for calendar year 2023.  Rick Darling, Finance Director.  Mr. Baldwin reviewed the 2023 Board of Finance calendar meetings.  Meetings will continue to commence remotely at  6:00pm.  Mr. Imber proposed to accept the Board of Board of Finance calendar dates for 2023 as presented by Mr. Baldwin.  Ms. Gare seconded.  All in favor.  Motion passes unanimously.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]3 -   Discussion/Decision regarding approval of capital project close outs.  Rick Darling, Finance Director.  Mr. Darling discussed the annual capital project close outs for December 2022.  Total project close outs are $16,049.79.  Mr. Darling reviewed with the BOF that $34,592.74 will remain in the capital reserve to fund other projects.  $18,542.95 will be applied against the fiscal year 2021/22 budgets for the same titled projects.  Mr. Baldwin asked for a motion to approve.  Mr. Bochinksi made a motion to approve capital project closed outs as presented.  Mr. Imber seconded.  All in favor.  Motion passes unanimously.
4 -   Discussion regarding procurement policy.  Mr. Baldwin provided an update on the procurement policy discussions that are currently being developed by the Board of Selectmen.  The Board of Finance will review the procurement policy at the January BOF meeting.
5 -   Discussion regarding an update on the Board of Finance review of future capital expenditures and potential bonding.  Mr. Baldwin lead a discussion on updates on the BOF review of future capital expenditures and potential bonding.  The BOF discussed applications for state matches for the Board of Educations and deadlines going forward.  Discussions to continue.
6 -   Discussion/decision regarding approval of the meeting minutes of November 10th.  Mr. Baldwin asked for a motion to approve the November 10, 2022 meeting minutes as presented.  Mr. Bochinski moved to approve the minutes.  Ms. Brasco seconded the motion.  All in favor.
7 -   Adjourn.  Mr. Baldwin asked to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Bochinski made a motion to adjourn.  Mr. Imber seconded.  All in favor.  Meeting adjourned at 6:41 pm. 

Minutes Submitted By:  Shawn Amato, Recording Secretary

